

## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR



JOE A. SMITH

MAYOR

mayor@nlr.ar.gov

PHONE (501) 975-8601 FAX (501) 975-8633

P.O. BOX 5757

NORTH LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS 72119-5757

website: www.nlr.ar.gov

October 18, 2017

Mr. John Barber 9826 Peters Road Cabot, AR 72023

RE: Appointment as Chief Information Technology Officer

Dear Mr. Barber:

I am pleased to appoint you as the first Chief Information Technology Officer for the City of North Little Rock effective November 4, 2017. This was not a difficult decision. The technical knowledge, work ethic, organizational and interpersonal skills, and leadership ability that you have displayed in the years that you have served as IT manager in the police department have been impressive and convinced me that you are the right fit for this position.

The annual salary for this position is \$100,000 per year with standard benefits offered City employees. Your service years with the police department will carry over meaning that benefits based on tenure will remain the same and any leave accumulations will carry forward.

Please meet with Chief of Staff Danny Bradley in advance of your start date to discuss plans and logistics.

I look forward to working with you as we reorganize and improve the City IT services and bring the efficiencies and conveniences of the latest technology to our citizens. Thank you for accepting.

Sincerely,

Joe A. Smith

Mayor

JAS:jf

DATE 10/3/17
Diane Whitboy, City Clerk and Collector
North Little Rock, Arkanaas
RECEIVED by